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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, FINANCE DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 190-A

COMMITTEE: General Welfare

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the creation and distribution of a homeless bill of rights.
	SPONSOR(S): Public Advocate Williams and Council Members Salamanca, Cabán, Stevens, Hanif, Ayala, Won, Restler, Krishnan, Hudson, Williams, Lee, Sanchez, Dinowitz, Schulman, and Avilés


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 190-A would require the Department of Homeless Services (DHS) to create a statement of rights for persons residing in shelters, in consultation with individuals who have experienced homelessness. The statement would include information regarding the rights of persons experiencing homelessness and residing in shelter and minimum standards applicable to shelter. Within 90 days after the effective date of the local law, the statement of rights would be made available on DHS’ website in each of the designated citywide languages, with copies provided to each agency office and each shelter for distribution, and DHS shall post the homeless bill of rights in all common areas in shelters.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal Year 2024
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY23
	FY Succeeding Effective FY24
	Full Fiscal  Impact FY24

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as DHS will utilize existing resources.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division			
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Julia K. Haramis, Principal Financial Analyst 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Aliya Ali, Unit Head
Chima Obichere, Deputy Director
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director 
Kathleen Ahn, Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on April 14, 2022, as Int. No. 190 and was referred to the Committee on General Welfare (the Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on September 13, 2022, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 190-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on April 27, 2023. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 190-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on April 27, 2023.
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